## **ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES**

## MONDAY, MAY 14, 2012 5TH DAY APRIL ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30a.m. on May 14, 2012 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Adair County Juvenile Justice Center requested to transfer \$128,200.00 from General Revenue - Juvenile Justice Center, I 01 -5-025-600.000 to Juvenile Justice Center- Transfers In 907-4-000-700.000. This represents the County's portion of the 2012 budgeted amount from general revenue for the Second Judicial Circuit, Juvenile Justice Operations.

The Adair County Juvenile Justice Center requested to transfer \$80,443.95 from Juvenile Justice Center Transfer to JGO (907-5-003-902.000) to Juvenile Justice System- Juvenile Grant Operations (909-4-000-700.1 00). This will be five months of personnel expenditures of salary and fringe benefits less grant reimbursements.

The Commission met with Stan East and Randy Behren with Local Emergency Planning Committee to discuss the Annual Grant application due on May 15, 2012. They reviewed the specifics listed in the application pointing out that most of the information is unchanged from the previous year. A list of expenses with copies of corresponding checks was included in the application. Also included in the grant paperwork is the current membership list, the minutes of the last meeting along with the sign-in sheet.

Some of the items of significance discussed for this year were the possible purchase of an updated projector to be used by EOC. The LEPC also wants to purchase a Tuffbook laptop. They can use it to monitor personnel on scene with regards to location and movement when visual tracking is not possible. They can also use it as a database for tracking all of the different chemicals and storage locations in the area in case of an emergency. Commissioner Adams asked how much the Tuffbooks would cost. Randy said that the costs vary and they are still researching which one would work best. Commissioner Thompson inquired about the refrigerated body bags listed. He was told that they are recommended for use when chemicals are involved in the death, especially in a chemical suicide, in order to slow the breakdown so that the chemicals can be identified.

Everyone signed the required paperwork. Stan East and Randy Behran thanked the commission for their time.

The Commission received a phone call from Irvin Miller of Cranberry Lane. He stated that he had removed logs off the County right-of-way from his logging operation in Gibbs.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00p.m. on May 14, 2012. Continued on Page 241

ATTEST: Sandy Collop –County Clerk Stan Pickens- Presiding Commissioner